
ATTACHMENT A 

 
To: City Council Date: January 8, 2020 
  From: Mayor Kate Gallego 

 
  Subject: ADD-ON* BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS – APPOINTEES 

 
 The purpose of this memo is to provide recommendations for appointments to the 

following Boards and Commissions: 
 
*Community Development Review Committee 
 
I recommend the following individuals for appointment: 
 
Kelly Paisley 
Ms. Paisley will replace Jane Dobbs on the committee for a term to expire June 30, 
2021. 
 
Jacqueline Sandoval 
Ms. Sandoval will replace Kim Joyce on the committee for a term to expire June 30, 
2021.  
 
I recommend the following individuals for reappointment: 
 
Elda Alvidrez 
Ms. Alvidrez will serve her third term to expire June 30, 2021. 
 
Laura Guild 
Ms. Guild will serve her second term to expire June 30, 2021. 
 
Audrey Jenkins 
Ms. Jenkins will serve her second term to expire June 30, 2021. 
 
Joe Keeper 
Mr. Keeper will serve his fifth term to expire June 30, 2021. 
 
Jeff Stephens 
Mr. Stephens will serve his third term to expire June 30, 2021. 
 

 

  



*Census Complete Count Committee 
 
I and Councilwoman Debra Stark recommend the following individual for appointment: 
 
Sherman Elliott 
Mr. Elliott is the Dean of the College of Humanities and Social Sciences at Grand 
Canyon University and a resident of District 3. He will serve his first term on the 
committee to expire July 1, 2020. 
 
Deer Valley Village Planning Committee 
 
Councilwoman Debra Stark recommends the following individual for reappointment: 
 
William Levy 
Mr. Levy will serve his second term to expire November 19, 2021. 
 
Judicial Selection Advisory Board 
 
I recommend the following individual for appointment: 
 
Dawn Walton 
Ms. Walton is the Executive Director of the Academy for Justice at the Sandra Day 
O’Connor College of Law at Arizona State University. She will represent the Maricopa 
County Bar Association on the board for a term to expire November 19, 2022. 
 
*Mayor’s Human Trafficking Task Force 

On December 6, 2013, former Mayor Greg Stanton appointed a Human Trafficking Task 
Force charged with developing recommendations on methods to raise awareness, 
approaches to discourage child trafficking and constructive policy changes to 
permanently protect children and adults in the greater Phoenix area from trafficking. 
Other elements of the task force charge are: 

• Enhance regional law enforcement’s ability to identify and rescue victims 
• Work to prevent child sex trafficking, through training at hotels, airlines, airports 

and other venues. Specifically, training workers how to recognize the signs of 
trafficking, where to report suspected trafficking and how to connect victims with 
services. 

• Provide support to state-level legislative efforts to end child trafficking 
• Assure trafficking victims in crisis can find help 
• Examine child safety best practices identified by prior host communities. 

In anticipation of the January 28th Policy Meeting update on the Human Trafficking Task 
Force, this serves as an update of its current membership: 

Nancy Baldwin, Hickey Family Foundation 



John Fraleigh, University of Arizona College of Nursing 
Jason Isaak, Office of the Attorney General 
Debbie Johnson, Arizona Office of Tourism 
Kathy Lemke, City of Phoenix Prosecutor 
Bandak Lul, Arizona State University Office of Sex Trafficking Intervention Research 
Co-Chair Cindy McCain 
Sara Micflikier, Maricopa County Attorney’s Office 
Konstance Merideth, Phoenix Dream Center 
Gilbert Orrantia, Arizona Department of Homeland Security 
Dominique Roe-Sepowitz, Arizona State University School of Social Work 
Lieutenant Dave Saflar, Phoenix Police Department 
Alicia Shields, Fort Defiance Indian Hospital Board 
Barb Strachan, Girl Scouts Arizona Cactus-Pine Council 
Stacey Sutherland, Training and Resources United to Stop Trafficking (TRUST) 
Co-Chair Jim Waring 
 
North Mountain Village Planning Committee 
 
Councilwoman Debra Stark recommends the following individual for appointment: 
 
Ryan O’Connor 
Mr. O’Connor is the Director of Leasing at RED Development, LLC and a resident of 
District 3. He replaces Kelsey Nelson on the committee for a term to expire November 
19, 2021. 
 
Pacific Rim Advisory Council 
 
I recommend the following individual for appointment: 
 
Leslie Hull 
Ms. Hull is the Director of the Office of East Asian Nations for the United States 
Department of the Treasury. She fills a vacancy on the council for a term to expire June 
30, 2023. 
 
Phoenix Military Veterans Commission 
 
I recommend the following individual for appointment: 
 
Terry Araman 
Mr. Araman is the Director of the Madison Street Veterans Association and MANA 
House. He fills a vacancy on the commission for a term to expire August 31, 2022. 


